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KENTUCKY

STATE COUNCIL

On July 31st the Knights of Newman Council gave St Peter the Apostle Catholic Church 
a check for over $2,000 that was collected during the summer picnic. This goes to help 
the church pay bills.

As I begin my term as your State Deputy, I would 
like to thank you for your past support and trust 
in me. My goal is simple and that is to serve our 
Lord Jesus Christ and you my Brother Knights.

STATE DEPUTY’S MESSAGE

Tom Johnson SD
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BREAKFAST AT HENRY 
HOSEA HOUSE

Shown here are members from Bishop Mulloy Council 1301 serving breakfast at Henry Hosea 
House in Newport. Bishop Mulloy council does this once a quarter.


The menu consists of pancakes, and delicious homemade goetta made by Brother Jeff Finke who 
also donated it. The council added sausage, bacon, and milk or orange juice. The patrons are 
always appreciative of the breakfast.


Members from left to right:

GK Bob Hassman, Deacon Brian Cox, Bruce Mirkielees, and Deacon Bill Theis. Mark Rolf was 
not available for the picture.


Submitted by: Deacon Bill Theis
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SPECIAL OLYMPICS

Get Ready to Pull for a Purpose at a Truck or Plane Pull Near You

Special Olympics Kentucky is gearing up for the Biggest Challenges of the Year this fall when the 
organization holds Big Brown Truck Pulls in Lexington and Paducah and the UPS Plane Pull in 
Louisville. Each event features teams raising money to participate vying to see who can pull 
either a UPS 18-wheeler or a UPS 757 Cargo Plane. The Truck and Plane Pulls are perfect events 
for Councils looking to get involved. All money can be raised online and raising the minimum 
amounts to participate is easy.

2022 Event Schedule 
Date                   Event                                     Location                             Web site 
August 20          Big Brown Truck Pull           Lexington                         lexingtontruckpull.com 
October 1           UPS Plane Pull                     Louisville                            upsplanepull.com 
October 15         Big Brown Truck Pull          Paducah                             paducahtruckpull.com

For more information about the event nearest you, contact Mark Buerger at mbuerger@soky.org 
or 859-338-6075.

mailto:mbuerger@soky.org
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OLYMPICS CONT.

Volunteer at a Special Olympics Bowling Tournament Near You

Bowling is the most popular sport in the Special Olympics 
Kentucky program. It also tends to be popular with Knights 
of Columbus. So, the Special Olympics Bowling season 
provides a great opportunity for Knights to volunteer to 
support Special Olympics in their areas, whether 
individually or as a Council. There are eight Area Bowling 
Tournaments held statewide in October and all will be 
looking for volunteer support. Volunteers serve as lane 
monitors, making sure athletes bowl in the correct order and that their scores are reported 
accurately (thought you don’t need to know how to keep score), scorekeepers (adding the scores 
of each bowler’s two games) or awards guides or presenters. For more information about how to 
volunteer, contact Kelli Firquin at kfirquin@soky.org or 502-695-8222. 

2022 Area Bowling Schedule: 
Richmond - October 8 
Bowling Green – October 15 
Louisville – October 15 & 16 
Lexington  – October 21 & 23 
Newport – October 22 
Prestonsburg – October 22 
Paducah – October 22 & 23 
Owensboro – October 29

For more information about how your Council can get involved with Special Olympics events, 
contact Mark Buerger at lexbuerger@gmail.com or 859-338-6075 

mailto:lexbuerger@gmail.com
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SAVE THE DATE

The details for the 2023 State Convention have been set.  It will be held May19th thru 
the 21st, 2023 at Capital Plaza Hotel in Frankfort (same as last year).  Please make 
plans to attend.
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Congratulations!
Between your hard work and the blessings of Our Lord Jesus Christ, we are off to a 
great start. As of 7/30/2022…
• We achieved our July Membership target of 30 members for 7.14% of our overall 

Membership goal which places us at #4 Order wide.
• Council 7847 in Hopkinsville has sent in the paperwork for a new roundtable. That’s 

25% of our Roundtable goal.
• DD Joe Carter has not only contacted the Administrator and Chaplain at Bellarmine 

University in Louisville, but he also has an introductory meeting setup the 2nd week of 
August to discuss establishing a Council or Roundtable. If all goes well, this could be 
our newest college council.

• Alexandria Council 5220 is having some great success in membership recruitment. 
They brought in 4 new members in July and have a potential of 6 new members in 
August.

• Christ the King Council 14130 in Lexington is also having some great success in 
recruiting with 3 new members in July and additional candidates in the wing.

• Steve Arnold of Newman Council 4665 in Louisville has stepped up and is the new 
District Deputy for district 13. Welcome Steve and Congratulations!

• The paperwork has been signed for the Hotel and location for next May’s State 
Convention. Convention Chairman Steve O’Bryan and I met with the event manager at 

STATE DEPUTY 

TOM JOHNSON
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the Capital Plaza Hotel in Frankfort and have booked it for the 19th thru 21st, so mark 
your calendars.

If you missed it…it’s your own fault!
I’m talking about the State Organizational Meeting. This year’s meeting was again held 
in Georgetown. Cardome is such a beautiful location and the comments that I heard 
were very complimentary. Our Supreme Rep Kyle Montgomery said that he thought that 
holding the meeting at Cardome raised the bar for other jurisdictions. Kyle along with our 
new Membership Director Fr. Phil DeVous gave very moving and thought-provoking talks 
on the WHY, WHAT & WHERE are our Catholic men. One of the things that surprised 
me the most was how the two talks blended so perfectly considering that neither Kyle 
nor Fr. Phil had ever met before or knew what each was going to say.

Thank you, Holy Spirit, for sharing God’s words!

Lastly, I want to thank the men at St John St Francis Council 11470 for handling the 
setup & teardown and providing a scrumptious meal.

Fellows, as the saying goes…you can take the horse to water, but you can’t make it 
drink.  The same goes for you…if you choose not to attend the meetings offered by the 
State Council, then, there is little we can do to help you. We’re here for you. We want 
you to succeed. Please allow us to help you.

JOHNSON CONT.



   PAGE 9

Supreme Convention:
This year’s Supreme Convention will be held in Nashville, TN on August 2nd through 
August 4th. By the time you read this edition of the newsletter, your State Officers we will 
have attended the Supreme Convention should be back home doing our jobs.

July was a good month. I pray that August will be too. As long as we keep God 
uppermost in our minds and are willing to do the work, He asks of us we can not fail. 
August is dedicated to the Immaculate Heart of Mary. Pick up that Rosary and pray for a 
loved one. 

Eastern KY Flooding
As if July hasn’t been busy enough, we are faced with another challenge and opportunity 
to serve our neighbors and our Lord. The flooding that took place the last week of July 
left many people with out homes, water, electricity and sadly without family members 
and friends. Before the rains had ended and the waters receded, we had brother Knights 
already on the move. Brother Knight Glenn Greenwell was sending out emails that he 
had received from the St Vincent DePaul Mission in David, KY. A place he knows well 
because of his continued commitment to the Stewards of Appalachia project that he 
heads up year after year. KY Charities held an emergency meeting and authorized the 
purchase of hand tools, cleaning supplies and food. Glenn went out and purchased the 
items and headed out Saturday morning to deliver it along with two other brother knights 
from St Joseph Council 12354 in Mt Washington.

Meanwhile brother Knights Damon Sexton and Chris Luketich of Council 14130 began 
the work of setting up collection and distribution centers in Lexington with the intent of 

JOHNSON CONT.



   PAGE 10

making two deliveries a week until no longer needed. DD John McGill of Council 1487 in 
Ashland has made contact with brother Knights in Prestonsburg & Pikeville.
If you wish to send a cash (check) donation to the Eastern KY Flood Relief fund, please 
make your checks out to:
KofC KY Charities, Inc 
in the memo line write EKY Flood Relief
and mail your checks to:
Cameron Peck, PSD
796 Wellington Way
Lexington, KY 40503
 
I will leave you with this thought…
“Recruitment is not about quotas or incentives – it is about changing history, one act of 
charity at a time. Knights of Columbus are men on a mission and the more men among 
our ranks, the more we can do for our families, our communities and the Church.”

…..Quote taken from letter to District Deputies by Supreme Knight Carl Anderson dated 
April 15, 2019

Let’s make the 2022-2023 fraternal year a banner year for all and thank God for all that 
He has done for us.

Vivat Jesus,
Tom Johnson
State Deputy

JOHNSON CONT.
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KY State Billing News – At the most recent State Organizational Meeting I made a 
presentation about the State Per Billing procedures.  Here is a snippet of that 
presentation. 
 
There is currently only one “Bill” that the KY State Secretary sends out to Councils for 
payment.  The State Per Capita Billing is sent out before February 10th of every year, 
and it is based on the Council’s membership roster as of January 1st.  At the 2022 KY 
State Convention, a resolution was presented and passed by the delegates to lower the 
per capita bill to $6.50 per Associate & Insurance member.  There were no changes to 
the $2.50 per Honorary Member, or “no charge” to Inactive, Disabled, Honorary Life 
(Priests are Honorary Life members) or Permanent Deacons.  There are only two special 
exemptions from the annual per capita billing.  

1)     New Councils are exempted from the State Per Capita Billing-This is 
effective for their first year only.
2)     Per KY State Council bylaws… “Such per capita assessment when levied 
shall continue in force and effect unless and until reduced or increased by action 
of the State Council”.

The State Per Capita Bill is emailed to both the Council Grand Knight and the Financial 
Secretary.  Checks are to be made out to “Kentucky State Council” and mailed with the 
completed bottom 1/3 of the bill to: 
Kentucky State Council 
c/o Luke A. Williams, State Secretary
33 Oriole Lane
Campbellsville, KY 42718-9652

STATE SECRETARY 

LUKE WILLIAMS
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WILLIAMS CONT.
Note for some you scratching your head saying we used to get more bills than that 
every year…Previously, the State Council charged a twice a year “New Member” fee 
to councils to cover expenses incurred with Exemplifications (1st/2nd/3rd Degree) 
but since the new Charity, Unity & Fraternity exemplification, those previous 
expenses have gone away.  On a side note, The Supreme Council also sends each 
council a per capita billing twice a year that includes a per member amount due as 
well as charges for Catholic Advertising and Culture of Life.    
 
What’s Happening this Month
Here are items that should be on all Councils and District Deputies checklist to 
consider and/or complete for August and September.

• The Semiannual Council Audit (#1295) is due August 15.  
• Continue with the planning of a Fall Church Drive using the kit from the Officers 

Online.  
• Continue with the planning of an upcoming Catholic Citizenship Essay Contest 

the kit from the Officers Online/supplies online app.
• Our Founder, Fr. Michael McGivney’s feast day on August 13, 2022, and it is 

cause of celebration for the Order.  Check out the resources at https://
www.kofc.org/en/events/father-mcgivney-beatification/toolkit.html?1tab=1tab0 
to help your parish/council celebrate Father McGivney’s feast day and promote 
his legacy.

• Start planning for upcoming Soccer or Hocky Programs and order a kit using 
the Officers Online, then select the supplies online app and select kit using the 
Fraternal icon.

• Start planning a Coats for Kids Drive.  
 
I look forward to seeing you soon.

Vivat Jesus,
Luke Williams
KY State Secretary

https://www.kofc.org/en/events/father-mcgivney-beatification/toolkit.html?1tab=1tab0
https://www.kofc.org/en/events/father-mcgivney-beatification/toolkit.html?1tab=1tab0
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Brothers Knights,
Supreme Convention
The Kentucky delegation is getting ready to represent you at the 140th Supreme 
Convention in Nashville next week.  We don’t get much rest.  They keep us going.  
Tuesday night there’s a caucus that usually doesn’t start until after the Dinner Banquet. 
EWTN broadcasts live from the convention site, and you should make the effort to watch 
the opening Mass on Tuesday morning at 9:30.  The opening procession with hundreds 
of 4th Degrees in uniform, Priests, Bishops, Archbishops, Cardinals, and representatives 
from orthodox churches from Eastern Catholic churches takes at least twenty minutes to 
get to the celebrant and is awe-inspiring.  The homilies, and one of them should be by 
our host Bishop Mark Spalding from Louisville whom I know and really respect, are 
motivating. 

The greetings we get delivered from Pope Francis show his deep appreciation and 
gratitude for our good works.  Supreme Knight Patrick Kelly will, I’m sure have a strong 
message to give us on the direction of the Order, with special emphasis on growing in 
Faith.

I’m really looking forward to it, and hope you get to view at least part of it. 
 
Whew!
I’m quickly finding out that moving up the steps ladder to when I can finally call myself 
PAST State Deputy (if the delegates at the State Conventions to come continue to see fit 
to allow me to serve you) becomes more and more demanding as you learn how the 
business of the Jurisdiction is run.

STATE TREASURER 

DICK BURNS
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BURNS CONT.

As your State Treasurer, I’m everybody’s friend because I send out the checks. That is, 
I’m sure, until it takes me longer to get you that check than you think it should – let me 
apologize in advance if that happens. 

The duties of the Treasurer are greatest right after the State Meetings, because there 
are a lot of reimbursement requests, food and hotel expenses,  and a plethora of 
miscellaneous other checks I write and deposit, and bank card charges I have to 
document.  And with our financial checks and balances, it stays as demanding for the 
State Secretary and the State Deputy who both feel my pain.  As does my wife, 
Suzanne, without whose support I’d probably have never started up the 12 year ladder 
(4 down, 8 to go….).

I’m getting ready to go through my first month end reconciliation of the books – heads up 
to my predecessor now State Secretary Luke Williams, I’m sure I’m going to rely on you 
to get me through the first one (and probably a couple more).

All that being said, it’s still my great honor to be able to serve you as a State Officer!

Council Reactivation
Under State Deputy Tom Johnson’s new Organization Chart, the State Treasurer has 
oversight of the State’s effort to try to reactivate suspended and inactive Councils.  I’ve 
solicited the help of DD George Barber in the Diocese of Owensboro, PSD Rick Arnold 
in the Archdiocese of Louisville, and FDD and State Program Chairman Fred Meade in 
the Diocese of Covington. I’m still looking for a volunteer from the Diocese of Lexington 
– anybody with a long memory out there willing to volunteer to help me understand what 
happened to those councils?

Stand by – more to come.  It’s an uphill battle, but well worth the climb if we can help get 
even a few Brothers back to being active Knights.



   PAGE 15

BURNS CONT.

Recruit! and Retain!
We’ve gotten off to a pretty good start on new members.  I brought my first recruit in 
already!  His name is Cuong Le, and he’s our visiting seminarian in my parish this 
summer.  All it took was for me to invite him.  That’s all it takes – “Ask them, they will 
come”!

Free first year dues have been extended by Supreme with the promo code 
BlessedMcGivney.  Use online membership to get new members that benefit, and get 
them into the Order quickly, hold frequent new Exemplifications to get them into your 
Council quickly, and then get them involved in one of your programs right away to help 
keep them interested and help you retain them.

If each Knight asks 4 men a year to join the Order, and only one of them says yes, you’ll 
still double the size of your council.  If you don’t ask, you don’t grow!   

Vivat Jesus,
Dick Burns
State Treasurer

Show me your faith without works, and I will show you my faith by my works.  James 2:18
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Worthy Brothers,
Happy New Fraternal Year!!
Congratulations to All the Newly elected Council Officers and the new District Deputies 
and those returning.  We have a new year to reach new Goals and Accomplishments.  
Thank you for those who have turned in their Form 185 (Officers Chosen for this year) 
and Form 365 (Service Program Personnel Report).  

As I write this article, we are celebrating 246 years of America, 4th of July.   The 
community fireworks, family picnics and family gatherings.   Thomas Jefferson and John 
Adams, both died on the fifty anniversary of the Declaration of Independence.  James 
Monroe another patriot passed away on July 4, 1831.

It is a busy month; I was able to participate in my middle son’s promotion to Army 
Sergeant-Major at Ft Bragg, NC, the “Center of the World.” 

State Organizational Meeting!!  
I was great to see and have a in-person meeting.  A time to have Great Fraternity and 
hear what is new for this year. We have some great goals and achievements to 
accomplish. 

We need to achieve our “Safe Environment Training” goals.  Which means, Grand 
Knight, Program Director, Family Director, and Community Director need to complete the 

STATE ADVOCATE 

GARY DYKHUIS
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DYKHUIS CONT.

training.  If you have completed this training in the last three years, you are good to go. It 
is on line training.  

Recruit and Retain
We are on our first month of this Fraternal Year, and are in need of New Members and 
Families in our Kentucky Knights of Columbus order.  A new member can join on his 
iPhone and transfer into your council.  The new Promo Code BLESSEDMCGIVNEY. 
 Please remember to ask that new family the you just saw in church, to join us. The new 
Young Members have the Best Ideas and know some of best practices.  

Please remember, Supreme has the Exemplification of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity on 
line.  You can also hold a degree ceremony after church and invite the congregation to 
be a part. This is a Great way to have a New Third Degree member, with some new 
ideas and can help with our projects the Council has.

Please welcome former members to come back to the order.  

Vivat Jesus,
Gary Dykhuis 
State Warden  
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The college-based FOOTBALL FRENZY Tickets are starting to sell WELL. Don’t miss out on 
winning the Prize Money, you could be a $200 winner. This is the only annual fundraiser the 
Kentucky Knights of Columbus State Charities has. These Tickets have your Favorite College 
Football Teams. 32 College Teams, 13 teams from ACC (U of L), 14 teams from SEC (UK), 
Notre Dame, Ohio State, Eastern KY University, and Western KY University. The 8 weeks of 
winners begins October 8th but the tickets have to be processed by Green Bee before that so 
let’s get them sold and sent in. Again, tickets are $10, buy two tickets and get one ticket free by 
registering them online. 

Sell 25 tickets and earn 25 points for the State Deputy Award. Tickets need to be back to me 
NO LATER THAN Friday September 16th. I have to process and have them in the Mail directly 
after that. You can check the results or get your buy-2-get-1free ticket by visiting http: 
www.footballsweeps.com/. 

Without funding, our charitable arm cannot be charitable. Again, proceeds after expenses, are 
spilt with the Councils selling tickets. Please remember this helps fund the Kentucky Charities, 
as Charity is our First Principle. 

Please let me know if you need more tickets. 

STATE WARDEN 

MIKE KUCHENBROD

http://www.footballsweeps.com
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KUCHENBROD CONT.

State Charity Recipients – Recipients of Grants from the Kentucky Knights of Columbus 
Charity are not restricted to Catholics or religious based needs. The Charity is financially 
sound, and councils and individuals are encouraged to submit for a grant for a worthy 
cause. 

You can find the grant request information in the program guide on pages 39-40 which is 
available at http://kykofc.wpengine.com/programs/overview-and guide/.

Vivat Jesus,
Mike Kuchenbrod
State Warden

http://kykofc.wpengine.com/programs/overview-and
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This year again we will be having the Keep Christ in Christmas poster contest. We had 
good participation last year with winners from three different Councils. We have some 
very talented children that we should all be proud of.
 
I will send out due dates later in the year for the poster submission. The link below is for 
you to get the reference material and official rules. Supreme in the past has not allowed 
any type of digital submissions, everything must be on paper. 
 
www.kofc.org/en/what-we-do/faith-in-action-programs/resources/index.html?1tab=1tab2
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact me.
 
Vivat Jesus,
 Joe Mezzoni
KCIC Kentucky Chairman
Council 7847 PGK
270-305-4701

ST. PROGRAM 
DIRECTOR 


FRED MEADE
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MEADE CONT.

 Family of the Month
Thank you to those councils that participated in the “Family of the Month” program 
in the fraternal year 2021 – 2022.  Unfortunately,  as reported by supreme, there 
were only nine councils that took the opportunity to recognize those members that 
support the council.  Let’s make a push to grow participation in this program.
 
Council       Number of                       Supreme Winners 
      Submissions          
1055                9          2  Steve Batusic (Oct 21) & Arron Harned (May 22) 
2499                11        1  Chris Galloway (Aug 21)
5453                3          1  Joe Hurm (June 22)
7847                8          3  Bill Rush (July 21), Bruce Wilcox (Nov 21) & Tim Barnes 
(Mar 22)
11470              10        2  Thomas Thompson (Dec 21) & Jonathan Hall (April 22)
12965              4          0
15979              3          2  Dr James Hazard (Sept 21) & William Moriarity (Jan 22)
17606              7          1   Robert Ling (Feb 22)

————————————————————————————————————-

The Fraternal Programs Report (10784) form will allow reporting for most 
Supreme-recommended programs. This new form replaced 24 individual report 
forms, streamlining the number of forms council officers are expected to use. The 
electronic 10784 form is available by clicking here.
 
RECOMMENDED BEST PRACTICES:

• Submit one report form per program.
• This new form is optional for any reporting on Featured Programs, Free Throw 

Championship, Soccer Challenge, Catholic Citizenship Essay Contest, or the 
Keep Christ in Christmas Poster Contest, each of which has its report forms 
that are required to be submitted.
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MEADE CONT.

• Save copies of all report forms to assist with the completion of the Annual 
Survey of Fraternal Activity (#1728) and the Columbian Award Application 
(#SP-7).

• Use your Fraternal Leader Success Planner (#5033) to help document the 
number of programs, events, charitable hours, and distributions throughout 
the year.

• When calculating service hours, remember that family members and 
volunteers assisting the Knights can be counted towards your totals.

• Reporting should be done in whole numbers only – do not report fractions of 
hours or spare change. 

 
If you need training on how to fill out the form, please click on 10784 Training 
Video.
 
Need access to the BOX Link that will reflect the 10784 form you submitted? 
Please email fraternalmission@kofc.org, and the programs team will be more than 
happy to assist you. *

Vivat Jesus,
Fred Meade 
State Program Director



   PAGE 23

Sir Knights – 

During the Organizational Meeting held in Georgetown last month, I gave a summary of the 
growth of the Fourth Degree over the past four years that I would like to share with you.  

In the last fraternal year (2021-2022), Kentucky achieved 85% of our recruiting goal of 165 
new Sir Knights or 141 new members.  In spite of another good year of recruiting, the total 
number of Sir Knights in Kentucky decreased by 4!  I attribute the decrease to a combination 
of deaths and the Affiliate Membership program that took many Sir Knights out of the Fourth 
Degree.  It goes to show that we need to continue to recruit new members into the Order and 
then into the Fourth Degree.  A large portion of these newly recruited Sir Knights just joined 
the Order within the last two years.  


Previous years were up and down with our best year being 2020-2021 where the Fourth 
Degree in Kentucky grew by 120 members.  Overall, the Fourth Degree grew by 156 
members or 7.1% from July 1, 2018 from 2193 to 2349.  The growth of the Fourth Degree 
was only made possible by the Sir Knights from your Assembly.  I thank you for your support 
in growing the Fourth Degree during this time.  


This should be the last Newsletter article for me as the Kentucky District Master of the Fourth 
Degree.  I have had the honor of conferring the honors of the Fourth Degree on more than 500 
new Sir Knights, forming two new Assemblies, installing many Assembly Officers, and 
getting to know many of you as we have promoted active Catholic citizenship and fostered 
the spirit of patriotism.  Special highlights for me during this time include Knighting my son 
Curtis Paul and my Brother Matt into the Fourth Degree as well as Bishop Stowe.  I will 
treasure thee memories.  


DISTRICT MASTER 

BILL SCHMIDT
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I would like to especially thank the Kentucky Degree team formally for their support over the 
past four years.  I can say without reservation that we have one of the best Fourth Degree 
Teams in the Order!  Thank you! 


And as always, remember, in order to grow the Fourth Degree, we must first grow in the First, 
Second, and Third Degrees.  Recruit new members into your council and advance them 
through the higher degrees so that they can become Sir Knights in the Fourth Degree.  Our 
councils, parishes, and communities need us Sir Knights more than ever.  Let’s build up our 
Army of Knights to fight for what is right and just.  


Fraternally,  
Bill Schmidt, PSD  
Kentucky District Master  
BillSchmidtPSD@comcast.net 
270-242-0337


SCHMIDT CONT.
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Knights of Columbus - fulfilling the mission of Blessed Michael McGivney 
Here it is August already…and the summer is more than halfway over. I hope that you 
are enjoying some rest and relaxation!

As I write this, we have scores of people in the Supreme Office and around our 
jurisdictions are attending the K of C 140th Supreme Convention. It’s an exciting time 
because many accomplishments of the past year are being recognized. All of you, the 
members of this council, and the members of the other councils I serve, can take great 
pride in playing a part of these successes. 

I congratulate all of you for your dedication to our first principle, charity, and reaching so 
many in need both here at home and around the world. While we have helped many 
right here, you have responded generously to help our brother Knights and their families 
in Ukraine and our brother Knights in Poland who have been critical in providing for so 
many refugees. Our Order, started by a simple and humble parish priest, who is on the 
path to sainthood, was to provide for both the spiritual and temporal needs of his flock. 
You are helping to do that today. 

When people in the local community think about the Knights of Columbus, they may 
have some general notion about all these good works we do and the Order’s amazing 
impact around the world. But to the local parish and the community, you represent the 
Order. When you are volunteering at a Special Olympics event, when you are visiting the 
sick, helping your pastor, handing out coats for kids, providing Tootsie Rolls, raising 
money for a charitable cause right here in your own backyard—this is what people see, 

GENERAL AGENT 

DANIEL SCHACHLE



   PAGE 26

SCHACHLE CONT.

they see you; to them you are what it means to be a Knight of Columbus. When you lead 
with faith, protect your family, serve others, and defend our Catholic values, you are a 
witness inspired by our founding principles. 

I look forward to next month when we will see the actual impact as outlined in the 
Supreme Knight, Patrick Kelly’s, Annual Report at the convention. But even with a report 
of all that has been accomplished, let’s not lose sight that our work is not done. We are 
being challenged every day and I am pleased that our Field Agents and me are assigned 
to the Kentucky jurisdiction to help further the vision of Blessed Michael McGivney.

Vivat Jesus,
Dan Schachle, General Agent
Knights of Columbus 
(615) 589-8848
Daniel.Schachle@KofC.org  
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LOCAL EVENTS

The Tom Wiseman Memorial Open

2022 Knights of Columbus State Golf Scramble

Saturday, August 20, 2022

Lafayette Golf Club

57 Jenny Green Road, Falls Of Rough, KY 40119

$85 Entry Fee-Covers 18 holes of golf, Breakfast, Lunch Buffet & Prizes

Registration at 9:00 a.m. EDT-Four Person Shotgun Start at 10:00 a.m EDT

Contact info for rooms:Jason Bell 270-205-2273 email iasonbel1625@vahoo.com

Scramble is open to Knights of Columbus members, their Ladies, immediate family, and Sponsored
guests of a KC member.

Golf Scramble benefits the Knights of Columbus Charities of Kentucky, lnc.

2022 State Golf Scramble Entry Form

Name: S85.00 Entry Fee(paid)

Address:

Phone: Handicap or Hole Average

Council# or Sponsors Name:

YES

YES

Men 70 Years and over will hit from RED tee Boxes.

Men 60 to 69 years wiii hit from YEi-LOW tee Boxes.

Contact Name:

Address:

Hole Sponsorship-$100 Sponsor Fee

Council Name or Business Name on Sign:

Phone #

City: State_ Zip

Mail completed form(s) & payment to -Checks payable to K of C Council #3379

Knights of Columbus #3379

State Golf Scramble

3L2 E Main Street, Vine Grove, KY 40175
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LOCAL EVENTS

CATHOLIC MEN’S CONFERENCE 2022
Saturday, August 27, 2022

Cathedral of Christ the King
299 Colony Blvd.

Lexington, KY 40502 

For the sake of HIS name
Topic: Getting closer to Jesus: A Priest’s Perspective... 
! e conference is free, but pre-registration is required to get a free lunch.

All men are welcome, so pass the word!

Register at https://cmsl.faith

GENERAL SCHEDULE

7:45 am Registration

 Coff ee and doughnuts 

8:00 am Mass at CTK (optional) 

9:00 am Opening Prayers

9:15 am  Talks begin

11:30 am Reconciliation Service   

 Lunch begins

 Adoration available in
 St. Kevin’s Chapel 

1:30 pm  Talks resume 

3:45 pm Blessing/Dismissal

Bishop John Stowe, OFM Conv
Bishop of the Diocese of Lexington

Diocese of Lexington
Catholic Men Servant leaders

Fr. Charles Howell 
Pastor at Elizabeth Ann Seton Church

Lexington, KY

Fr. Steve Roberts
Pastor at Holy Spirit/Newman Center

Lexington, KY

Fr. John Moriarity
Pastor at the Cathedral of Christ the King

Lexington, KY

FEATURED SPEAKERS

Find updates, conference schedule and detailed speaker biographies at https://cmsl.faith

A Ministry of the Diocese of Lexington

Fr. Norman Fischer
Pastor at St. Peter Claver Church

Lexington, KY
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Knights of Columbus 
Msgr. James H. Willett Council #7847 

Hopkinsville, KY 42240 
 

17th Annual – Charity Golf Scramble 
Saturday, October 15th 2022 

 
Shotgun Start - Tee Time: 8:00am  

 
Western Hills Golf Course, Hopkinsville, KY 

(Metal spikes are not permitted at Western Hills) 
 

Entry Fee 
$65 per person before October 1st, $70 day of the event 

Price includes: Cart, Greens Fees, Beverages, Snacks and Lunch 
 

All Golfers are welcome 
Individual entries are welcome 

Prizes 

1st Place - $400 

                2nd Place – Random Draw 

                3rd Place –  Random Draw 

               4th Place –  Random Draw 

Hole-in-One at 16 wins $500 
Longest Drive and Closest to the Pin 

Gift Cards and other prizes 
 

Entry Form 
 

Name:_______________________________________    Phone #:________________ 
 
Name:_______________________________________    Phone #:________________ 
 
Name:_______________________________________    Phone #:________________ 
 
Name:_______________________________________    Phone #:________________ 
 
Mail entry form to:   
Richard Hornbeak                                    Bruce Wilcox 
PO Box 1215                                            PO Box 1215 
Hopkinsville, KY 42241                            Hopkinsville, KY  42241 
  

Make Checks payable to: Knights of Columbus, Council #7847 

  



   PAGE 31

KENTUCKY STATE COUNCIL


NEWSLETTER
www.kykofc.com


kykofcnewsletter@gmail.com


www.facebook.com/kentuckyknights/

August

Supreme Convention	 	 	  1-4


September

Regional Workshops	 	       17-18

Regional Workshops	 	       24-25


December

Midyear Meeting	 	 	 	     9


March

DD Workshops		 	 	       18-19


May 2023

State Convention	 	 	       19-21


CALENDAR

http://www.kykofc.com
mailto:kykofcnewsletter@gmail.com?subject=
http://www.facebook.com/kentuckyknights/

